National Infrastructure Planning Temple Quay House 2 The Square Bristol, BS1 6PN Customer Services: 0303 444 5000

e-mail: Northlincolnshiregreenenergyproject

@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

Mr David Jones Regents Court Princess Street Hull

Your Ref:

Our Ref: EN010116

Date: 27 June 2022

Dear Mr Jones

HU28BA

Planning Act 2008 (as amended) - Section 51

Application by The North Lincolnshire Green Energy Park Limited (for an Order Granting Development Consent) for the North Lincolnshire Green Energy Park Project

## Advice following issue of decision to accept the application for examination

On 23 June 2022 the Secretary of State decided that the application for the above project satisfied the acceptance tests under section 55 of the Planning Act 2008 (PA2008). The Planning Inspectorate's (The Inspectorate) acceptance checklist and the application documents have been published and made available on the project page of our website.

https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/projects/yorkshire-and-the-humber/north-lincolnshire-green-energy-park/

In undertaking checks at the acceptance stage, the Inspectorate has made some initial observations in relation to the application. This letter comprises advice to the Applicant provided under section 51 of the PA2008 in respect of these initial observations. The Applicant should pay attention to its content and consider how appropriate action might be taken in response.

## Minor errors and omissions

There are minor errors and omissions, as reflected in Box 30 of the acceptance checklist. Please review these items.

https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/document/EN010116-000426

Please pay close attention to the advice set out in this letter and act on it accordingly. This will contribute towards a more efficient examination and give any future Examining Authority comfort that the documentation is complete and accurate.



We trust you find this advice helpful, however if you have any queries on these matters, please do not hesitate to contact our office using the contact details at the head of this letter.

Yours sincerely

Sarah Norris

## Sarah Norris Case Manager

This communication does not constitute legal advice. Please view our <u>Privacy Notice</u> before sending information to the Planning Inspectorate.

